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Buildings & Grounds Committee Meeting 
 
Date:  June 6, 2018 
Time:  7:30 p.m. 
Location: District Office Board Room 
 
Members in attendance:  S. Brady, P. Michaluk, K. O’Connor , B. Burns, J. Bosse 
Members absent:  W. Duffy 
Others in attendance:  S. Gellar, R. Maginniss 

S. Saucier, M. Cardow (DEC) 
G. Robertson (BBS), G. Engberg (SCC) 

 
 
1. Willetts Creek Remediation:  Representatives from the Department of Environmental Conservation 

(DEC) provided an overview of the work to be done to remediate Willetts Creek and Capri Lake.  The 
DEC is seeking permission to stage equipment in the high school senior parking lot during the 
remediation process, which is proposed to begin in January 2019 and will take an extended period of 
time to complete.  Fencing will be erected and the work area enclosed completely.  The footbridges at 
the high school and Beach Street will be accessible with supervision during limited times during the 
school day.  Public forums will be held prior to the commencement of work. 
 

2. Bond projects:  Mr. Robertson from BBS provided an update regarding completed bond projects and 
projects planned for Summer 2018 and Summer 2019.  Security vestibule plans are being finalized for 
submission to SED with expedited review, with work expected to begin in Spring 2019.  The 
committee discussed the high school security vestibule, turf baseball and softball fields, and roof 
replacements at Beach and Udall. 
 

3. Joey Wood 5K Run:   A permit was received for use of the high school grounds for a 5k run on 
Sunday, July 1 in memory of former student Joseph Wood.  The building will not be open, and the 
district will only need to open and close gates and check and clean up the site following the event.  
 

4. Westbrook fire inspection:   Westbrook was inspected recently by a fire inspector. Some minor 
corrections are needed, but no major issues will prevent issuance of a certificate of occupancy.  Fire 
inspections at other school buildings will be done the week of June 11. 
 

 
The meeting adjourned at 10:10 p.m. 
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